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NOTICE TO MARINERS
TRANSITING PELICAN POINT, GEORGES BAY DURING CHANNEL DREDGING
FEBRUARY - MARCH 2011

Dredging of the navigation channel at Pelican Point will commence on 1* March 2011. The dredging will
be undertaken by Slurry Systems Marine using a cutter-suction dredge. This dredge consists of a barge
approximately 8.0 metres long with a beam of approximately 3.0m.

During the period of dredging, which is expected to be 3-4 weeks, transiting of the channel will be
restricted. It will be necessary to pass to the western side of the barge at all times. This includes times
of dredging and other times of the day and night when dredging is not occurring, but the barge is
moored in the channel.

The barge will exhibit shapes during the day and lights at night indicating dredge operations and that it
is safe to pass to the west. Due to the discharge pipe to Blanche Beach, at no time will it be safe to pass
to the east of the barge.

Normal working hours will be 0700-1700hours daily, and it is likely that the contractor may operate
seven days a week.

The channel will be dredged in two passes, with the western side of the channel being the first pass.
During this time transiting vessels will be required to pass the barge to the west of the current channel.
Due to limited depth in this area, it will be necessary to transit at high tide only.

During dredging it will be necessary to deploy an anchor approximately 30 metres further west than the
barge. Vessels can pass further west of this anchor, if depth allows, or pass between the dredge and the
anchor. The anchor wire will be slack and on the bottom when vessels are passing.

The dredge operator will be monitoring VHF Channel 16 and will utilise another working channel to
communicate further with vessels wishing to pass. It is important to notify them of your intending
passage, particularly when travelling from the barway, as visibility astern from the barge will be limited.

Should you not be able to raise the Slurry Systems Marine dredge operator via VHF radio then the
following mobile phone numbers apply (dredge operators will be rotating):

Dave: Phone 0437 124 385
Murray: Phone: 0400 175 791
Lex: Phone: 0413 007 387

For further queries contact Justin Foster at MAST on 0418 142 053.



/

& - )‘.( . e ¥

DISCHARGE PIPE P
e

i “_u‘_-__,..ﬂ""
2\ fj TO BE DREDGED |
ANCHOR WIRE ON SEABED \\‘.____ J -
WHEN VESSEL PASSING i - DREDGED CHANNEL
i
L]
/ SECTION A-A
CONTACT DREDGE BARGE VIA

VHF RADIO BEFORE TRANSITING

ANCHOR WIRE ON SEABED

DISCHARGE PIPE TO EAST OF
WHEN VESSEL PASSING

BARGE TRAVELLING ALONG
SHORELINE TO BLANCHE BEACH

VESSEL PASSES TO WEST OF ANCHOR BUOY
OR BETWEEN ANCHOR BUQOY AND BARGE

" PELICAN POINT DREDGING
PELICAN POINT | CHANNEL TRANSITING
c PROCEDURES







